
 
 

Courtesy Translation 

 

Santiago, October 2022  

 

INTERNATIONAL PLANT PROTECTION CONVENTION SECRETARIAT VIALE 
DELLE TERME DI CARACALLA 00153 ROME, ITALY  
E-mail: IPPC@fao.org 

 
 
 
From my consideration: 
 
I inform you that as of October 24, 2022, this Service annuls the provisions detailed 
in Letter No. 1747 of 2020, which established facilities for the delivery of the 
original phytosanitary certificates in the event of the contingency caused by the 
COVID-19 virus, and that it basically consisted of the possibility for the NPPOs to 
send the scanned images of the phytosanitary certificates by email to continue with 
the import procedures for forestry and agricultural products, and subsequently 
deliver the documents in original. This is due to the fact that the worldwide trend is 
to return to normality, and that the airline companies and Courier services are 
working without problems. 
 
Finally, I would appreciate distributing this information to the IPPC Points of 
Contact. 

 
Kind regards 

 
 
 

 
RODRIGO ASTETE 

ROCHA 
HEAD OF THE AGRICULTURAL-FOREST AND SEED 

PROTECTION DIVISION 


